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In my Childhood, I Fought Taking Naps Tooth and Nail… 
 by Pastor Vera Guebert-Steward 

 

31 Crowds of people were coming and going so that Jesus and his followers did not even have time to 
eat. He said to them, “Come away by yourselves, and we will go to a lonely place to get some rest.” 

 Mark 6:31 (New Century Version) 

Not sure about you, but when I was little and it 
came time to take a nap, I really did fight it tooth 
and nail. I didn’t want to miss anything. Sleeping 
in the middle of the day when everyone else was 
playing, conversing, even snacking didn’t sit 
well with little Vera. I was a high-energy kid and 
I am a high-energy adult. Occasionally I’ll nap in 
my 63rd year of life, but not too often. I must be 
pretty worn down before I miss any daylight by 
taking a rest. 
    The Rocky Mountain Synod of the ELCA 
suggests that an ordained Pastor take a long rest 
every 7 years of their ministry. Some 
congregations cut that requirement to 5 years and 
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they just know that eventually, their Pastor needs 
some time away.  
Our emotional lives  
are fragile and become 
more so when we don’t 
allow time to rest and 
regroup from the 
stresses of life. Our 
spirits weary and that 
makes us emotionally 
and spiritually fragile. 
We all keep going at break-neck speeds, rarely 
slowing down long enough to be refreshed. 
    I was ordained in 1997. I took my first 
sabbatical in 2009 and I will take another one 
this year, 2017. My upcoming sabbatical will be 
a three-month period when I will focus  
on my life, my health, my marriage and well-
being. I will study, travel, read, rest, rejuvenate, 
re-acquaint myself with my husband and ready 
my heart and life for the vigorous ministry at 
ELC when I come home. August 6 will be my 
last Sunday at ELC until I return November 12 
after my 3 months of time away. Between 
August and November, I will have the privilege 
to spend time in Europe studying Reformers such 
as Calvin, Zwingli and Luther. I will spend time 
on a Pacific Island. I will take about 40 people 
from ELC back to Germany to celebrate the 500th 
anniversary of the Reformation of the Church. 

And, I will find time 
to be quiet and 
perhaps take naps 
without fighting tooth 
and nail. 
    Mark 6:31 
highlights the fact 
that even Jesus 
Himself found it 
important to get away 
for a while, to slow 
down and cease 
activity. The Bible 
records this event, 
“Then, because so 
many people were coming and going that they did 

not even have a chance 
to eat, he said to them, 
‘Come with me by 
yourselves to a quiet 
place and get some 
rest'” (NIV). Jesus 
urged His disciples  
to get to a quiet place. 
In doing so they would 
find rest. Being alone 

and quiet would restore their weary spirits. 
    All of us work hard. I am not the only one who 
deserves a break. I am, however, the one whose 
“call” says that I am privileged to get one. The 
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24/7 kind of work as they tended to the varied  
and desperate needs of people. It wearied them. 
Such work has wearied me, too, although I rarely 
slow down, I know I need a bit of a break. While  
I am away Pastor Ron Roschke, now retired but 
previously an Assistant to the Bishop of the 
Rocky Mountain Synod and a parish minister 
prior to that, will take good care of your needs.  
I trust him and love him and I know he will serve 
you well. I am so grateful to be able to take a 
sabbatical. Thank you…thank you…thank you for 
your kindness and generosity.  

“Mark 6:31 highlights the fact  
that even Jesus Himself found  

it important to get away for a while,  
to slow down and cease activity.”  
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Adult Ministry 
 

Amidst some of the heaviness of our 
world and in our communities, I look 
for those bright places of hope, 
however small or bright. Those 
things and people that testify to the 
hope. A reminder that all is not 
darkness and gloom but that there is 
hope and joy because of God’s love 
for all of us. I saw this clearly the 
day our confirmation students gave 
their faith statements. They join us  
as people of faith who bear the light 
of hope to the world. Continue  
to support one another and nurture 
your faith so it can shine bright for 
all to see. 
 
Blessed Are You  
Who Bear the Light 

Blessed are you 
who bear the light 
in unbearable times, 
who testify 
to its endurance 
amid the unendurable, 
who bear witness 
to its persistence 
when everything seems 
in shadow 
and grief. 
Blessed are you 
in whom 
the light lives, 
in whom 
the brightness blazes- 
your heart 
a chapel, 
an alter where 
in the deepest night 
can be seen 
the fire that 
shines forth in you 
in unaccountable faith 
in stubborn hope 
in the love that illumines 
every broken thing 
it finds. 

- By Jan Richardson 
 

With you in Ministry, 
Kim Williams 
Director of Adult Ministry 

 

Thursday:  
�  Java & Jesus women’s weekly 

Bible Study meet at 9:30 a.m.  
We will continue to meet through 
the summer with the DVD series 
by Rob Bell “Nooma”. NOOMA 
is a series of short films that 
explore our world from a 
perspective of Jesus. NOOMA  
is an invitation to search, 
question, and join the discussion. 
Come and join us. 

�  “Faith Matters: The Cross 
Road of Culture and Faith” 
small discussion group meets at 
5:30pm before evening worship. 
This is a discussion about how 
faith culture meet. We will read 
and discuss a short article from 
the Christian Century magazine. 
The past conversations have been 
really thought provoking and 
generated a lot of discussion. 
Come and join us.  

�  Lunch Bunch We will meet June 
15 at J.J Madwell’s located at 
26412 Main St, in Conifer at 
12:00pm.  

 

July 20 we will meet at Cedar 65 
in Bergan Park.  This is a no host 
lunch group for seniors, retirees, 
those who live alone, are tired of 
your own cooking or just want to 
gather with others for lunch at one 
of Evergreen’s local restaurants. 
Please call the office before 
Tuesday if you will be attending 
so we can make reservations with 
restaurant. If you need a ride let 
Kim know 303-960-9093  

Adult Faith Formation 

Stephen Ministers will meet  
Thursday, June 15 and 
Thursday, July 20  
in Fellowship Hall  
at 7:15 p.m. 
 
  
�

 

Stephen Ministry 

Adult Ministries 

Day Camp Registration is now 
open. Day Camp will take place 
June 19-23. Early Bird (before June 
7) cost is $30 for Preschool and $45 
for K-8th Grade (with a maximum 
cost of $100 per Family). The regis-
tration forms are on the glass table 
in the narthex. 
     Come be a part of our Day Camp 
Family this summer!  
 
Questions or concerns: Dan Bock, 
danbock@evergreenlutheran.org. 

ELC Summer 
Schedule 
Memorial Day weekend through 
Labor Day weekend we will have 
ONE Sunday morning worship  
at 9:00 a.m. 
 

Thursdays we will worship 
at 6:30 p.m. in Agape Chapel, 
weather permitting, except for the 
Thursday prior to a Sunday Agape 
Chapel worship. 
 

Weather permitting, we will 
worship in Agape Chapel, our 
outdoor worship area, on the 
following Sundays: May 28, July 2, 
July 30, September 3. 
 

Brunch Sundays are June 25,  
July 30, and August 27 in 
Memorial Hall/Grove. On these 
Sundays, we encourage you to bring 
a brunch dish to share. 
 

Summer Office hours are 
Monday through Friday, 
9:00 a.m.—1:00 p.m. 

Day Camp 

Summer Schedule 
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Worship & Music Notes 

 Carl Cox “Music… 
a Universal Language” 
 

Sometimes, but not too often, life 
displays a tidy plan. That was 
certainly the case, when Marva 
Baldwin retired from being the Glory 
Ringers director and handed her 
responsibilities over to Carl Cox,  
a former music student of hers.  
     Carl and his family lived in 
Denver where he attended Stevens 
Elementary School. He began 
playing bells when he was in the  
4th grade and fell in love with music, 
and bells, in particular.  His family 
moved to Evergreen in 1999 when  
he was in the middle of 5th grade.  
He auditioned for a position with the 
bell choir at Marshdale Elementary 
School that Marva directed, and 
received the position. He was also  
in Marva’s recorder choir.  Carl 
continued participating in music  
and took up playing the saxophone. 
When I asked him why he chose  
that instrument, he said he just loved 
the sound. 
     In high school, Carl participated 
in marching band, concert band, jazz 
band, pit orchestra 
as well as playing  
in quartets and 
quintets. This fueled 
his desire to study 
music in college.  
He attended Metro 
State University of 
Denver where he 
focused on music 
education, jazz, 
private studies, 
music composition, 
solo performance 
and took private 
lessons from Mark 
Harris and Ron 
Miles. Carl said he 
wants to teach in 
High School or 
College because the 
students at that level 
really want to do it. 

     During this time, Carl also 
played with the Mountain Ringers, 
a community bell choir that Marva 
directed. He played in the original 
chime choir at Evergreen Lutheran 
Church. 
     Carl performed with a group 
called “Vine Street Vibes.” They 
wrote their own music – jazz 
fusion.  They produced a CD and 
also have some of their music on 
You Tube. Check it out! He still  
sits in with groups occasionally  
for shows. He dreams one day of 
playing at Red Rocks and also to  
be a music producer to give 
direction and notes on nuance. 
     Directing the Glory Ringers 
choir has given Carl an opportunity 
to excel. He appreciates the respect 
and attention the choir has given 
him and is honored to follow in 
Marva’s footsteps. He is hopeful  
to attract more players, to do 
challenging and exciting music,  
and hopes to inspire the choir to be 
excited about their music. Carl has 
enjoyed making new friendships 
and wants to encourage the 
relationships between the players. 

     “Music is a universal language 
that everyone can share,” says Carl. 
Creatively, he enjoys adapting music 
to fit the gifts of the group. If he has 
to make changes to make it work, he 
is glad to do that. How music is 
interpreted by the director and the 
musicians should reflect their hearts. 
     Carl is hoping to grow the bell 
ministry into more choirs – and 
hopefully, a junior choir. As a 
director, he likes the opportunity to 
work with the whole score and work 
with all the parts to let the individuals 
shine, as their parts dictate. The most 
difficult thing about directing is that 
he can’t physically affect the sound, 
except by trying to help the choir 
know how he feels the music should 
sound. 
     We are very grateful for the 
legacy Marva provided in helping 
this special young man fulfil his love 
of music and lead others to express 
their hearts in music as well. 
Welcome, Carl. We are so glad to get 
to experience your gentle and 
inspired spirit of music. 
 

Peggy Fetchenhier 
Minister of Worship and Music 
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take shape prematurely. Do not 
interpret from your analytical mind. 
    The still, small voice is heard quite 
frequently in the labyrinth. This 
experience is called "audition" in 
Christian traditions, though it is not 
talked about much. How the labyrinth 
encourages this kind of experience is 
part of the knowledge we have lost. 
The mystery is woven into the pattern 
itself. 
    Allow the message to sink into 
your awareness both during and after 
the walk. If you do not understand 
what you receive, make sure to jot it 
down after the walk. expand and 
deepen the images through symbolic 
work such as mandala drawing, 
journaling or finger painting. (Lauren 
Artress, The Sacred Path Companion)  
    Whether you turn to the right or 
the left, your ears will hear a voice 
behind you saying: "This is the way, 
walk in it."  Isaiah 30:21 

Prayer Labyrinth 

Listen for Guidance 
 

If you ask a question in the 
labyrinth,  listen for the answer.  
It may evolve out of a deep 
spiritual restlessness. Guidance 
may also occur at unexpected times 
to address a question you did not 
know you were carrying in your 
heart. 
    Listening requires a deep 
attentiveness to your body, your 
imagination, and your senses. Your 
body may speak to you through 
pain and discomfort. Your 
imagination may birth an image. 
You may hear that "still, small 
voice," as it is referred to in 
Christian scriptures, that gives you 
direct guidance. Receive whatever 
channel "speaks" up. Do not push 
the experience away or think you 
are crazy. Do not force anything to 

Insights into Walking 
the Labyrinth 
 

I began walking and building 
labyrinths twenty years ago. We have 
a beautiful one here at Evergreen 
Lutheran Church, across from Agape 
Chapel. It was built by a group of 
people from ELC. Each month I will 
share a bit of insight into how to use 
the labyrinth.  
    At it's most basic, the labyrinth  
is a walking prayer path. It gives  
you a container of time to stop, 
breathe and focus on one thing.  
If you have any questions or want  
to share your labyrinth experience 
please contact me.   
 

Kim Williams 
Director of Adult Ministry 
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Military Care Package 
shipment to 
Afghanistan 
 

We are seeking donations of cash 
and goods for care packages to 
support 200 soldiers who are part of 
a US Army Assault Helicopter 
Battalion based at Kandahar.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Deadline for donations is Sunday, 
June 4. 
 
Join us to pack the boxes on   
Friday, June 9, 9:00a.m.-2:00p.m.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    A copy of our needs list has been 
placed in your church mailbox and 
in the Tuesday Newsday.  
Neil Whitehead, III  
303-679-8573 or neil3@q.com 
 

Outreach 

Knitting Hats for  
Our Troops 
 

Do you like to knit?  If so, we could use 
your help knitting hats for our troops. The 
hats must be made of 100% wool.      
    Contact the office for the yarn, pattern 
and care labels.  Please return completed 
hats with the label attached to the office 
or Jackie Lanning.  
    Contact Jackie with questions  
720-570-6591 or jjjlanning@yahoo.com. 
 
 

Blessing Bags 
Needed items: 
 

· Trial-sized sunscreen 
· Unisex socks 
· White undershirts 
· Wash cloths 
· Bars of soap 
· Trial-sized hand sanitizer 
· Box of tampons 
· Box of pads/panty liners 
· Trial sized lotion 
· Chap stick 
· Plastic combs 

Join us Sunday June 11, directly after worship for our summer "Blessing 
Bag" event. We will be packing bags to distribute to people struggling and 
living on the streets. You can volunteer to pack or donate items by going to 
the sign-up. Please commit to donating items by June 9. This is a service 
opportunity for all ages. Families have enjoyed distributing bags during their 
summer road trips and others appreciate handing them out on their morning 
commute. Let's spread the love! Join us, all our welcome.   
www.SignUpGenius.com/go/20F0A44A5AE22A0F49-blessing  

Stone Soup 
Coordinator for 2017-2018  
Pat Korbel has done an outstanding job as the ELC 
Stone Soup coordinator. But she is ready to pass 
the soup ladle to someone else.  
    One pot of soup is made in the ELC Kitchen the 
first Sunday of the month from September through 
May.  The soup is taken to EChO for their clients. 
    If you are interested, please contact Pat Korbel 
or the church office. 
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Cook’s Corner 

If you have a recipe you are willing to 
share, please drop a copy in the office 
or email it to: 
office@evergreenlutheran.org. 
 

Lemon Bars 
 

From Marcia Henderson 
 

Crust: 
· 2 c flour 
· 1/2 c powdered sugar 
· 1 c butter 
Filling: 
· 4 beaten eggs 
· 2 c sugar 
· 1/3 c lemon juice 
· 1/4 c flour 
· 1/2 tsp baking powder 
 
Crust:  Beat & press crust ingredients 
( flour, powdered sugar, and butter) 
into 9x13x2 pan,  Bake at 350 for 20-
25 minutes, until lightly browned. 
 
Filling:  Beat eggs, sugar, and lemon 
juice. Stir in 1/4 c flour and baking 
powder. 
 
Pour over crust and bake for 25 
minutes more. Cool and sprinkle with 
powdered sugar. 

Missing Items 
 

Members of the Library Committee 
recently did its annual inventory of 
the library's materials. There are 
some absent items. We ask that you 
check your desk, your own book 
collection, office, car, or wherever a 
missing book or DVD may be hiding. 

If you should find a missing item, 
please put it in the "return" basket on 
the counter in the library. Here's a list 
of missing items:   
Master Builders Bible for Men by 
Doug Haugen 
 

Grace for the Moment by Max 
Lucado 
 

Simplifying the Soul by Paula 
Huston 
 

Contemplative Prayer by Thomas 
Merton 
 

Martin Luther: His Life and 
Teachings by James Nestingen 
 

Wouldn’t Take Nothing for My 
Journey Now by Maya Angelou 
 

The Buddha: Story of Saddhartha 
(DVD) by David Gubin 
 

Wallenburg: A Hero's Story (DVD) 
by Lamont Johnson 
 

Where There’s a Will (DVD) by 
Rex McGee 
 

Amazing Grace (DVD) by Edward 
Pressman 
 

Selma (DVD) by Paul Webb 
 

I am reminded of the story of a  
world-famous violinist and his  

Adult Library 

“Words are things,  
and a small drop of ink, 
falling, like dew, upon a 

thought produces that which 
makes thousands, perhaps 

millions think.”  
~ Lord Byron, Grandpa Lee's 

Gems for the Fireside 

 

two-centuries old violin that was 
worth several hundred thousand 
dollars.  The interesting thing I 
remember about the story was the 
way the violinist viewed himself as 
a steward of the instrument. He 
knew that many great musicians had 
played the instrument before he was 
even born. He was also not naive  to 
think that he would be the last to 
play the fine instrument. He 
understood that it was was just 
temporarily passing through his 
hands. The violinist's outlook on his 
violin helped him get a better 
understanding of the role of 
possessions should have in his life. 
 

God's peace, 
Lloyd Peltzer, Librarian 

Grove Sale 
Saturday, August 12 
 

The Grove Sale takes a village.  
Please save the week of Monday, 
August 7-Friday, August 11 to 
help with unloading, sorting, and 
pricing.   
    As you begin to gather your 
donations, please make sure 
donations are clean and in good 
repair. Big boxes, tarps, canopy 
tents, plastic and paper bags, and 
safety pins are also needed. (Please 
note: We do NOT need wire 
hangers.)  Big, awkward items such 
as large appliances, tires, 
mattresses, water beds, curtain rods, 
windows, encyclopedias, doors, 
paint, stain, computers, and TVs are 
not accepted. 
    We will being accepting 
donations on Sunday, August 6 
and accept donations each day 
until August 10. 
    Please think about making and 
donating food for the workers or 
grove sitting. 
    Each year we look forward to this 
massive group effort to benefit the 
needy in our mountain community. 
 

Carolyn Bergner, Jan Blumenstein, 
Gary Sohrweid 

Grove Sale 



 
 

June 
   

2: 7:00pm High School Lock-In 
 

4: 10:15am Sunday School Vision     
 

7: 6:00-9:00pm †ED 
 

14: 6:00-9:00pm †ED 
 

18: 5:30pm Day Camp Training 
 

19-23: Day Camp/.Day Trekkers 
 

21: 6:00-7:30pm †ED/RTLC Hangout 

 

July 
5: 6:00-9:00pm †ED 
 

9-16:  Bridging Borders, Ecuador Trip 
 

16-22:  Confirmation Camp at RTLC 
 

19: 6:00-9:00pm †ED 
 

23-29: RTLC Senior High Camp 
 

26: 6:00-9:00pm †ED 

����

June/July 
2017 

 

Wind, Breath, or Spirit 
 

As a dorky-looking, dorky-acting 
religion major at Augustana 
College (now University), my  
ALL TIME favorite class was 
Biblical Hebrew & Hebrew 
Readings. Throughout that course, 
Professor Jill Storm, one of my 
favorite college mentors, pushed 
my classmates and I to continually 
dig deeper into Old Testament texts 
and to see God within the text.  
A popular Hebrew word—and one 
that has been stuck in my brain 
lately—is Ruach (roo'-akh). Ruach 
means wind, breath, or spirit. When 
God was creating the Cosmos, 
God’s ruach breathed over the 
waters as He formed the world. 
When He creates humankind, that 
same breath breathed us into life.  
In many ways, that same Ruach  
is present at Pentacost when the 
Holy Spirit breathes life into  
the Apostles. 
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Dan’s Contact Information: 
 

Cell: 701-412-1695 
Church: 303-674-4654 
danbock@evergreenlutheran.org 

Children, Youth, & Family 

Get hooked up with our ELC 
Youth News. You’ll get info for 
all ELC Youth events! Email 
danbock@evergreenlutheran.org 
if you want to get connected. 

    This year has been a year full of 
Ruach for me, but especially the last 
few months. It has felt like God’s 
creative spirit has been moving in  
this place and in our Children, Youth, 
and Family Programs. †ED has 
continued to grow, and will get even 
bigger when our 8th graders join us 
this summer. Sunday school has just 
wrapped up a year full of fun, 
fellowship, and faith. We are geared 
up for yet another year at Day Camp 
and are excited to work with our 
partners at Rainbow Trail Lutheran 
Camp as we teach this community’s 
children about Jesus. We are sending 
a team of ten faithful kids and three 
adults to be Christ’s hands and feet in 
Ecuador. Phew. The list goes on and 
on. God is moving in this place, and 
God’s Ruach is active too. Come be a 
part of the movement this summer! 
Dan Bock 
Children, Youth, & Family Minister 
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Mexico 
 

Did you hear the rooster crowing 
 to the casas down below? 
All encased in dusty gray 
 and sleeping. 
So he continues his bugle call. 
 

Gringos arriving 
Hammers in hand 
Rat-a-tat Rat-a-tat 
Spirits so willing 
Creating a new dwelling 
For a family in need 
 

Leaving this dusty place 
Filled with gentle brown-eyed 
 people. 
We feel so loved and 
We too love in return. 
 

God bless us 
God bless our Amigos. 
Rat-a-tat Rat-a-tat 
 

~ Vivian Burrows 
Written during the 2017  

Mission Trip to Juarez, Mexico 



June Birthdays 
1 Rebekah Nestingen  
2 Mark Taylor, Austin Meinert, 
 Hal Geiss 
3 Peder Kruger 
4 Phyllis Cunningham  
5 Mark Guebert-Steward 
6 Chris Vial 
8 Bob Norrgard 
11 Will Meinert  
12 Audrey vanWestrienen 
13 Terry Ritter, Vincent Diflumeri, 
 Blake Anderson 
14 Jon Powers, Rick Greene 
15 Lexi Greenawalt 
16 Karla Briggs  
17 Marva Baldwin, Brooke Kerns  
18 William Kapner, Nick Walker 
19  Lloyd Peltzer 
20 Bjorn Schubert, Traci Patton 
21 Stuart Cox, Art Wallace 
22 Jo Powers, Monica Meier, 
 Randy Tripp, Bryan Smith 
23 Bryan Vial 
26 Elliot vanWestrienen 
27 Tyler Bender 
28 Sharon Onweller, Fran Pallesen 
29 Kristi Moriarty 
30 Haley Taylor  

Stewardship for All Seasons (SAS) 
is coming. We have our team 
assembled, had our first training 
session and will be working with 
Council on the vision for 2018. 
This is the new process we will be 
following. We think you will find it 
informative and challenging. Stay 
tuned for more details as we learn 

Stewardship 
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July Birthdays 
2 Kahri Nestingen, Lauren Hansen, 
 Matthew Hansen,  
5 Lainey Forbes, Diane Voss 
6 Sheryl Hellmuth  
7 Janet Blumenstein, Brittany Kerr  
8 Garrett Knochenmus,  
 Katharine Michel,  
 Heidi Haggenjos 
9 Gary Wright 
11 Angela Konigsbauer 
12 Jon Johnson 
13 Greg Miller, Jo Sites 
14 Mark Schubert, Rachel Brooks 
15 Dale Fetchenhier,  
 Stephen Theiss  
16 Kirsten Cunningham 
17 Neil Whitehead, Darold Sage, 

Jacque Whyte,  
 Quinn Steadman-Lieb 
18 Sue Michel, Kevin Borns,  
 Carol Riscoe 
19 Dave Blumenstein, Dan Brooks 
21 Chris Enebo, Sunny Golder 
22 Rich Nagler, Hannah Purkey, 
 Evelyn Bly, Matthew Brewer 
23 Peggy Fetchenhier, David Hood 
24 Dawn Kelly, Bryce Streett 
25 Matt Foust 
26 Harriet Sear, Waylon Smith 
27 Steve Bonner, Carly Nelson, 
 Avery March, Jeanne Maxwell  
28 Marla Asheim, Beth McPhee, 
 Herb Pallesen, Sherry Clapp 
29 Jim Ritter 

July Anniversaries 
3 Margrethe & Finn Knudsen 
4 Katie & Curtis Kline 
6 Dale & Peggy Fetchenhier 
12 Ann & Peder Kruger,  
 Beth & Steve Kapner 
13 George & Sheryl Hellmuth, 

 David & Susan Plothow,  
 John & Phyllis Cunningham 
15 Katherine & Eric Blumenstein 
16 Nancy & Fred Elswick 
17 Eric & Kim Halingstad 
21 Diane  & Michael Voss 
25 Barb & Rob Bender 
27 Gary & Nancy Sohrweid 
28 Vicki & Kevin Borns,  
 Kathy & Scott Zbryk 
29 Jan & Rocky Petrocchi 
30 Barbara & Bob Blum 
31 Heidi & Chris Haggenjos 
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and begin to implement this new 
way to do Stewardship. 
     Our team consists of your 
friends: Karla Briggs, Penny 
Conyers, Bee Dickey, Jon Johnson, 
Connell O’Brien, Larry Patella, 
Marcia Smith, Paul Stephenson, 
Sarah Tracy with additional help 
from Kim Lieb and Pastor Vera. 

June Anniversaries 
2 Joseph & Cathi Gerlach 
6 Ron & Mary Simonich  
7 Rich & Marilyn Nagler  
10 Bill & Marcia Smith  
11 Jim and Linda Walpole 
13 Dale & Beth Knochenmus 
14 Brian & Jeanne Schubert 
15 Mark & Cathy Taylor 
16 Sherry & Tom Clapp 
18  Doug & Jan Hahn,  
 Kathy & Tony Bryant  
19 Scott & Carolyn Bergner 
20 Mark & Pr. Vera Guebert-
 Steward 
21   Amanda & Michael Evans 
24 Sandy & Ron Sherbert 
25  Gary & Marva Baldwin,  
 Cathy & Jim Tellman,  
 Pat & Art Wallace 
27 Mark & Dawn Kelly 
28  Ed & Rosie Boettger,  
 Marcia & Jerry Henderson  
30  Carol  & John Riscoe,  
 Shannon & Ryan Holtmann 



All who serve in worship, please check in with the lay minister when you 
arrive on Sunday to let them know you are present. 

June/July Worship Participants 
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Evergreen Lutheran Church 
5980 Highway 73 

Evergreen, CO 80439 
303-674-4654 

Email: office@evergreenlutheran.org 
www.evergreenlutheran.org 

 

Ministers: The people of ELC 
Pastor: Rev. Vera Guebert-Steward 
 
  

Staff 
Minister of Worship and Music:  
Peggy Fetchenhier 
Director of Adult Ministries: 
Kim Williams 
Minister of Children, Youth, & Family: 
Dan Bock 
Confirmation Coordinator:   
DeNae vanWestrienen 
Office Administrator: Tara Walker 
Organist: Jeanne Schubert 
Thursday Musicians: Chris Besler,  
Jon Johnson, Dan Bock, Shea McGrath,  
Rich Reynolds 
Glory Ringers Director:  Carl Cox 
Property Manager: Ed Boettger 
Asst. Property Manager: Jay Lipson 
Church Custodians: Lloyd Peltzer, 
Karladee Ormsby 
Church House Custodian: Jacque Whyte 
†ED Caring Adult: Pat Brewer  
 
 
Newsletter Volunteers 
Mountain Echo Editor:  
Jean Rother 
jrother16@gmail.com 
Graphic Design: Tara Walker 
 
The article deadline for the newsletter is  
the 15th of each month. Please email 
your articles to the church office or Jean. 
 

The goal of the Mountain Echo is to provide  
an interesting and informative newsletter for 
Evergreen Lutheran Church, provided to  
you electronically before the first Sunday of 
each month. It can also be viewed on our 
website at www.evergreenlutheran.org. 
each month. It can also be viewed on our 
website at www.evergreenlutheran.org. 

JUNE LAY MINISTER:  Anita Seggelink  
 

JUNE 4 (9:00 a.m.)   
Co-Presider: Jon Johnson 
Reader:   Dan Brooks  Greeters:  Annie & Peder Kruger 
Communion Servers:  Jan & Rocky Petrocchi, Scott & Carolyn Bergner 
Ushers:  Chris & Gene Enebo, Gary Sohrweid, Jon Powers 
 

JUNE 11 (9:00 a.m.)   
Assisting Minister:  Art Whyte 
Reader:   Mark Guebert-Steward Greeters:  Mary Noonan 
Communion Servers:  Jim & Barb Barclay, Cathy & Jim Tellman 
Ushers: Mark Bly, Shirley Russell, Beth & Bruce Feldkamp 
 

JUNE 18 (9:00 a.m.)   
Assisting Minister:  Marcia Smith Co-Presider:  Kim Williams 
Reader:   Elaine Sohrweid  Greeters:  Diane Voss, Bob Hawsey 
Communion Servers:  Dave & Sue Plothow, Fran Pallesen, Bette Warn 
Ushers:  Dennis Johnson, Okie Arnot, Lloyd Peltzer & Bob Mosca 
 

JUNE 25 (9:00 a.m.)   
Assisting Minister:  Shirley Russell Co-Presider:  Jon Johnson 
Reader:   Art Whyte  Greeters:  Melissa & Dava Krane 
Communion Servers:  Linda & Carl Almquist, George & Phyllis Wittenberg 
Ushers:  Sue & Gordon Queen, Harriet Sear, Eric Halingstad 
 
JULY LAY MINISTER:  Larry Patella  
 

JULY 2 (9:00 a.m.)  - Agape Chapel 
Assisting Minister:  George Hellmuth   
Reader:   Mark Guebert-Steward  
Communion Servers:  Art & Jacque Whyte, Jo & Jon Powers 
Ushers:  Val Prolow, Deb Pucherelli, Herman Walke, Lyn Lewis 
 

JULY 9 (9:00 a.m.)   
Assisting Minister:  Sheryl Hellmuth Co-Presiders: Kim Williams, Jon Johnson 
Reader:   Lisa Hamm-Greenawalt Greeters:  Art & Sharon Onweller 
Communion Servers:  Nancy & Wayne Lowe, Gordon & Sue Queen 
Ushers: Tom & Sherry Clapp, Dale Knochenmus, Mary Noonan 
 

JULY 16 (9:00 a.m.)   
Assisting Minister:  Tom Tracy 
Reader:   Rocky Petrocchi  Greeters:  Evans Family 
Communion Servers:   Scott & Kristi Moriarty, Amanda Evans, Pat Lehman 
Ushers:  Barb & Fred Guist, Bob Hawsey, Penny Lambert 
 

JULY 23 (9:00 a.m.)   
Assisting Minister:  Dan Bock 
Reader:   Katherine Hood  Greeters:  Steadman-Lieb Family 
Communion Servers:  Sara Larson, Casey Larson, Nick Walker, Rachel Malpass 
Ushers:  Anah Fuelling, Drake Klenz, Lexie Greenawalt, Jacob Foley 
 
JULY 30 (9:00 a.m.)  - WorkShip Sunday—Agape Chapel 
Assisting Minister:  Dave Kirberg 
Reader:   DJ Riedel  Greeters:  Dave & Sue Plothow 
Communion Servers:  Pat Brewer, Kristi Kohnke, Amy Shoemaker-Leavy, Joanne Miller 
Ushers:  Lloyd Peltzer & Bob Mosca, Dennis Johnson & Okie Arnot 
 
 
 

May Pastoral Acts 
 

Baptism 
5/28 Lola Snow Johnson 
 
Wedding 
5/13 Allysa Cornella Allyn & 
 Bettina Buob 


